



JK2019 report for SCOA Committee 21/6/18

Meetings for JK officials were held on April 14 and 16 June. Next meeting 8 Sept.

Areas:

Area	Needs
1. Sprint. Aldershot Garrison	Permit, assistant planner
2. Middle. Old Windmill Hill	Permit, confirmed access to private link area between canal and railway
3. Classic. Cold Ash	Parking now resolved: access track will need attention
4. Relays. Minley	Permit
Back-up area - Hawley	Consent from NE, permit

Charles BG is liaising with DIO over land access for Days 2 and 4 and is contacting NE over possible use of Hawley. Written permission and figures for fees for use of army land are proving hard to get.

Charles is also leading on TrailO with proposed competition on Days 1 and 2.

Mapping

Aldershot to be surveyed, to be completed by 6 July.

Mytchett, initial survey complete and sent to planners.

Cold Ash, initial survey complete and sent to planners.

Minley, 70% complete, this to be sent to planner by 9 June, remainder to be completed by end of June.

If permission is obtained for Hawley the survey will have to be done when bracken is down in the Autumn.

System.

Richard Sharp has got quotes for entries handling, timing and results. The team are agreed on no mixed punching and results displayed in more than one format, including paper.

Decision still to take on contact or touch-free punching for all or some days.

Officials/ Resources

Most main roles now have a deputy/assistant: providing back-up and opportunities for others to gain experience at this level. Most clubs have identified one person to recruit and

co-ordinate helpers from their club. Still need overall roles filled for **Technical oversight**. Also someone to take on **merchandise**.

We aim to identify teams and team leaders well in advance to give them opportunities to learn/practice the requirements of their roles, especially as there are likely to be helpers who have never attended a JK, eg Start, download, e-card issue, results display, parking. SN will be using the Southern Champs to rehearse some procedures. All clubs are invited to identify opportunities to train volunteers in car parking, start, prize-giving, download, String course, etc. **ACTION ALL CLUBS** to recruit helpers and help to identify potential team leaders and training opportunities.

Bernie Fowler will be collecting lists of 1) equipment available from clubs and 2) equipment needed: some will be sourced centrally, some from within clubs, some by specific event organisers. **ACTION ALL CLUBS** to provide a list of numbers of controls, ecards, tables, chairs, tents that could be made available (hire fees to be agreed) by **1st week of Aug.** (bernie.fowler517@gmail.com)

Budget

The outline budget is taking shape and, with the same entry fees as this year, should make a surplus. We need to get more accurate figures for the budget by September, which will then determine entry fees. The largest cost is land access.

Di is going to try to get sponsorship for some elements of the event, such as equipment, prizes, printing, tracking, marquees, fencing, etc: any ideas and contacts for possible sponsors welcome. Sponsors are more willing to donate in kind rather than cash.

Publicity

JK2019 was flagged up on the JK2018 results page. Flyers have been printed and are being distributed in GB and abroad – any offers welcome! Mike Shires is looking at media advertising.

Di Smith, di@ntrees.co.uk. Tel 02380 845787